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The Avon Planning Board and Board of Selectmen will hold a public hearing on December 17, 2020 at
6:30PM REMEOTELY to review and consider adoption of Avon’s Housing Production Plan. The Old
Colony Planning Council, with a grant provided under the District Local Technical Assistance program
prepared a Housing Production Plan with input from the Select Board, town staff and residents. The
Housing Production Plan is a proactive strategy for planning and developing affordable housing.

The Housing Production Plan is available for viewing on the Town’s website at https://www.avon-
ma.gov/board-selectmen. You may also view a copy of the proposed plan between the hours of 8:30
AM to 4:30 PM, Monday through Thursday in the foyer of Avon Town Hall, 65 E. Main Street. Interested
persons are encouraged to attend the Virtual joint public hearing and make their views known to the
Boards. If you cannot attend the virtual hearing, please submit comments in writing to the Selectmen’s
office at the below address or by email at info@avon-ma.gov at least three business days in advance.

In Addition, notice is hereby given, in accordance with the provisions of Massachusetts General
Law, Chapter 40A, Section 5, the Avon Planning Board will hold a REMOTE public hearing on
December 17, 2020 at 7pm. The Public Hearing is being held to discuss the following items
listed below for the Planning Board, to take in public comment and to make recommendations
to be presented at the next Special Town Meeting. The STM has not yet been scheduled.

1. Discuss Newly constructed Fagan Drive as a roadway to be accepted by the Town.
2. Discuss the Town Bylaw related to full- service gas stations. Current gas station owners
have asked the Town to consider allowing self-service.

Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open
Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, Subchapter 20 and the Governor’s March 23, 2020 Order imposing
limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this hearing of the Avon
Planning Board will be conducted via remote participation. The hearing will be accessible by the
interested parties and the public through zoom.

Plans for the proposed work can be found on the Planning Boards page of the Town Website at
https://www.avon-ma.gov/planning-board. You may also view a copy of the proposed plans
between the hours of 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM, Monday through Thursday in the foyer of Avon Town Hall, 65
E. Main Street.

All information on accessing both meetings will be available on the town’s website under
minutes and agendas as well as the bulletin board in the town hall lobby.
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